
January 12th. 1943 

Colonel HOBS ~illar, 
Wedioal l.ss1stant Deputy t~inister , 
Departmnnt of Pensions and NatIonal Uealth , 
Ottawa . Ont. . 

Dear Colonel ,.Ullar: 

Principal James hus received a letter 
froLl nonorable~1nlster Ian .daokenzie which suggests that 
he may have !ll.lsundarstood cert;ain relation~hips . One 
paragraph states that 1fThe Department retains Dr . Penfield 
aa consultant and we have received excellent service , und 
so on~ . I know of no understand1ng between tho Department 
and myself . 

Unless the Department is wil ling to 
take the initiative in increasing 1'aoilit1·08 a t the Institute 

.... 16 shall have to begin to refuse admission to patie.:lts from 
the Department of Penaions and atiooa1 liealth , mt.lch against 
our ill . Cortainly unles s some other (; rrangement 1.., made 
it wlll be impossible to call the M.N.I. a treatment centre 
for the Department . 

In case a sp$ci~l hospital or hos~ltals 
should be orea ted by t.he .hrmy, 1 t seems to me tba. tit would 
hardly relieve the need of special treat..mentcentres in the 
D. P.& N. fl . It you utIlize eXisting hospitals such as ours 
It Is quite likely that the standard of treatment in the 
may be well above t/hat can be achieved that are built up 
from scratch . 

Yours sincerely. 

~7GP/AD 


